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Pre-School THRU 6th Grade
Classes will Begin Sept 9from 3:30-5:00 PM on each Wednesday unless otherwise noted on your schedule.

7th thru 12th will begin Sept 9 from 7:30-8:30 PM unless otherwise noted in your schedule


Book Fees -There will be no book fees this year.  
Safe Environment program
We will be having the Safe Environment program with each teacher doing it in their Classes.    If you do not want your child to participate, we have an opt-out form that must be signed.  Contact Diane 
Books
Pre-school will be using Fr. Francis DVD’s, Catholic Icing, children’s bible and other materials 
We will be using  “The Great Adventure Bible Stories and workbooks with grades K –6th grades supplemented with the St. Joseph Catechism and Saint Cards. 
We will like the families all to do the family rosary each week and practice the prayers at home.  

7th through 12 grades and PARENTS – will be using a variety of materials with Robin Johnson teaching.  

Rosary and Stations of the Cross
We usually begin the sessions with the Rosary led by the fifth and sixth graders for the elementary.  The evening classes usually begin with the Rosary as well.
During Lent we pray the Children’s Way of the Cross with the Elementary at 3:30 and the older students lead the Stations of the Cross at 7:30.  We encourage any parents, grandparents and parishioners to come and participate with the children during these times.
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 To be announced



First Confessions will be scheduled for Wednesday, to be announced for the 2nd grade following Class.  It will begin with a short program and then the children’s First Confessions followed by a meal for the families. 
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Christmas Program 
This year the Christmas program (will be announced) 
Children Masses
Will be announced:



Our Teachers this Year
Preschool -  Eve Mollman  
Kindergarten:  Nicole Vogle
Grade 1:  Joan Conlon
Grade 2: Diane Wanner
Grade 3:  Ann -Margaret Kitzan
Grade 4:  Sally Vogle
Grade 5 & 6   Jane Schaaf
Grade 7 thru 12th – Robin Johnson
Helpers:   Marie Sletten, Elena Peterson, Addison Wehri
 
Subs:   Stacey Schmalenberger, Tracy Tibor, Jenifer Hosman, Sandi and Harvey Tibor, Marge Focht, Wendi Krein
Carolyn Opp, Heather Kaminsky, Kylie Schaaf, Addison Wehri, Elena Peterson   
The teachers are glad to be able to work with you in helping your child/children to a deeper faith in Jesus Christ and His Church
Mass is important
•God asks us to give the first and best to Him. This includes giving the first hour of our week to Him through participation in the Sunday Mass.
 Is that too much to give to God who has given us everything? 
•We don’t necessarily go to Mass for our own personal enjoyment. We go to praise God and thank Him for all the good things He has given to us.
•The simple act of taking off your watch and leaving it on the dresser before going to Mass can be a symbolic gesture that the time in Mass is a gift of time that you are giving back to God
•The Eucharist is a banquet to which Jesus personally invites us. It was Christ’s last gift to us before He died. How often should we refuse His invitation?

Parents are the number 1 Teachers 
Although the teachers volunteer to help your child to learn our faith, the religious education of children ultimately is the responsibility of the family, the most important job of our life.  We teachers can only further what you have started and will continue.  Please stress the importance of loving and serving God and getting to heaven. We ask that you teach the prayers and take your children to Mass weekly.  Children learn most from good example, first and foremost from their parents and family.

SPECIAL EVENTS.



Reconciliation Dates (Confessions)
To be announced

Reminder:  ½ hour before each Mass Father is in the Confessional so please take that opportunity to go to confessions as well.  

Prayers 
Students are expected to know the prayers from the previous years and learn their new ones.  Please help your child/children to learn their material.  Prayers are attached to this newsletter.


We expect the students to help keep the area clean and neat.  Coats, boots and wet shoes will be taken off in the church entry.  Maybe you could have a dry pair of socks or even slippers in their backpacks if things are wet or snowy.  

We are always looking for help and suggestions for this program and would love to have parents step up and become teachers, help with the Christmas program and Children Masses and any other events we may need help with throughout the year.   Also if you would like to donate snacks for the children on certain Wednesday, please let me know. We would really appreciate it.     


Feel free to stop and visit your child's class.  Thank you and we hope to have a happy and faith-filled year.  If you have any questions call the parish office 878-4658 or Diane Wanner 260-6876

The school has agreed to bring your child to the Church with the bus on Wednesday.  I would appreciate you talking to your child or children about good behavior on the bus.  The school has been so good at bringing our children to the Church; if you see Mr. Schaaf thank him for doing this for us.  

There is a registration paper enclosed if you haven’t picked up yours yet, please mail or drop it off at the parish office.

  There is a schedule attached.   Please keep your schedule handy so you can refer to it throughout the year.


 Later Important Dates:
April  2021- KC Brunch (Appreciation for teachers and servers) Crowning of Mary   (to be announced) 

May 5, 2021– APPRECIATION FOR TEACHERS AND SUBS

Senior Saturday    To be announced
     Bring your caps and gowns.    
         
Graduation at Hebron Public School - May 23, 2021 at 3 PM

Let’s have a great year and bring our children closer to Jesus so they may have a lifetime friend.

 
If your child would like to become an Altar Server please contact the parish office.
Parish office:   878-4658
Cell:   260-6876
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